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                                     Town of West Boylston
140 Worcester Street, West Boylston, Massachusetts  01583

Conservation Commission 
Meeting Minutes
	Date / Time / Location of Meeting
	Monday, 8-3-2020/5:30 p.m./ IN ORDER TO CONDUCT SOCIAL DISTANCING, MEETING TOOK PLACE AT THE PUBLIC HEARING SITE, 0 SHRINE AVE. (IMMED. WEST OF 63 SHRINE AVE.), WEST BOYLSTON, MA. 

	
	

	Members Present
	William Chase (Chair), John Hadley (Vice-Chair), David Mercurio (Vice-Chair), Emily Eaton and Clerk Toby Goldstein.

	Members NOT Present
	Carl Haarmann; Katelyn Ivers (Associate Member) notified Ms. Goldstein on July 13, 2020 that she was resigning from her position

	Invited Guests
	N/A

	
	

	Welcome – Call to Order 
	Time: 5:30 p.m. (Motion made by Mr. Mercurio, seconded by Mr. Hadley)

	
	

	Approval of Previous Minutes
	Minutes of 6/1/2020

	Motion Originator
	Ms. Eaton (accept as written)


	                                                          Motion Seconded
	Mr. Mercurio

	
	

	Treasurer – Financial Report
	Continued to September 14, 2020 meeting

	Motion to Accept
	N/A

	Seconded
	N/A

	
	


At 5:30 pm, Mr. Mercurio made a motion to open the meeting.  Mr. Hadley seconded.  All in favor.
Public Hearing, Pinecroft Development, Inc., Notice of Intent, 0 Shrine Ave. (immed. west of 63 Shrine Ave.):


(Mark Arnold, Scott Goddard and Joseph Evangelista represented).  (Mr. Chase read aloud the public hearing notice).  Mr. Arnold showed those present a large map, and pointed out the wetlands and where stormwater water flows and where it discharges.  He pointed out the 25-foot wetland buffer and 100-foot buffer zone.  He explained that there is a vernal pool in the interior of the property, but opined that it was probably dry at this time.  Mr. Arnold also showed the slope of the property, which is directed down towards the wetlands.  He also mentioned that the frontage is 119 feet on Shrine Ave., and asserted that this was acceptable for building.  Mr. Evangelista mentioned that a special permit was obtained from the Zoning Board of Appeals about ten years ago, and that they would be filing with Planning Board as well.

In response to a question from Mr. Hadley, Mr. Evangelista replied that they are moving forward as the market is better now, and Mr. Arnold mentioned that the project is basically the same as before, but they now have actually outlined everything that they plan to do for the project and they’re just clarifying what has been proposed.  Mr. Chase asserted that all issues had been addressed and this evening the water is all that is being discussed.  One of the residents present, Lynn McGrail of 4 Cavour Circle, opined that it was easier for them to come out here when it is dry and she asked, if it rains, where would the water run off? Bill Pease of 63-1 Shrine Ave. commented also about the fact that it is dry now and that he doesn’t see them delineating in the winter.  Mr. Arnold asserted that they have been out there during wet and dry seasons so the delineation depends on whether it’s the winter or the growing season.  Mr. Arnold then turned the map to show the orientation of where they all were at this time, and pointed out driveway access; he described that they plan nine units, with decks in the rear and a turnaround in the back.  There will be a drainage collection system that comes off the house, with gutters.  He pointed out on the map the recharge trench into which the water will run, and showed where any additional runoff would go and added that sediment would go into a rip rap apron.  He explained that roadway runoff will run into catch basins with an underground filtration system, and the driveway water will come down and where it will be captured.  (Mr. Arnold showed Ms. Eaton where the infiltration system will be and where water will run off).  He explained that the driveway will be pitched and showed in which direction it will go.  He explained to Ms. Harding-McGrail that there will be countryside drainage, explaining that there will be a very small area at the top of the road where there will be sheet flow running off, of about 600 square feet, which will go into the pond eventually, and all other water will be captured and taken to the back of the property.  Mr. Arnold then discussed the stormwater management, which is outlined in the NOI paperwork (on file).  He explained to Mr. Pease that the Homeowners’ Association (HOA) will be responsible for making sure maintenance is done. He pointed out the hydraulic dividing line and explained that there will be a hydraulic connection; he showed where it comes down and said that water cannot go back up, and added that the HOA will be responsible for that as well. He suggested that the Concomm can require as a special condition that, going forward, they will submit inspection reports to the Commission.  Mr. Arnold responded to Mr. Pease that there should be drainage logs of annual or monthly engineer’s inspection. He explained the purpose of the stormwater management report, which was to prevent future flooding. He also pointed out where the water would go into the ground and where it would go to, and explained the recharge system in response to a question from Mr. Chase.  Mr. Arnold asserted that they will be installing an expensive but good quality underground return system.  He continued, pointing out where water, sewer and electricity will run, and he pointed out the two temporary stormwater basins for use during construction which are outside of the infiltration system and explained how they will help keep the system clean and free of sediment during construction.

In response to a question from Ms. Eaton, Mr. Arnold replied that the disturbed area will be smoothed out and stabilized with grass.  Mr. Chase explained to Mr. Hadley that he wants to have on paper that the engineer will come in and give a yearly report, and there could be a large fine per day fine for violations. Mr. Chase opined that the public hearing should be continued and the applicant should come back in order to have the residents comfortable with the project


Mr. Arnold suggested that the Concomm can require the HOA agreement to be registered at the Registry of Deeds.  Ms. Eaton opined that the HOA can have similar paperwork to Angell Brook’s Condo Association (where she lives).  Mr. Arnold agreed and noted that they want to make sure the project is in compliance now and for years to come. (Ms. Eaton then discussed the way Angell Brook has handled this).

Ms.McGrail then asserted that there are a lot of issues that the residents have, including traffic.  Mr. Hadley noted that the Commission is only responsible for water.  Mr. Arnold noted that Planning Board would handle traffic.  In response to a resident’s comment, Mr. Hadley replied that Planning Board can be emailed to get an answer regarding traffic issues and the board and residents also discussed wildlife issues.


In response to comments from several residents that they did not get notified about this hearing, Mr. Arnold replied that the HOA was notified and they were supposed to notify everyone concerned, and he noted that the applicant obtained a certified abutter list from the Assessor’s Office.  He suggested that they can make a list this evening to notify everyone about the next meeting and hopefully straighten this out tonight.  Mr. Chase asked the residents to give the board their emails so they can be contacted, and he said that he would check on animal issues that the board was asked about.  Mr. Evangelista and Mr. Arnold noted that they were granted a special permit for this project by the ZBA, and the decision and plan were recorded.  Mr. Chase asked the applicant to discuss the parameters of the planned driveway; Mr. Evangelista and Mr. Arnold explained that and discussed where they would clear trees.  Residents asked Mr. Evangelista why he will not build on Prescott Street?  He replied that he was not allowed to do so.

With no further questions or comments, Mr. Hadley made a motion to continue the public hearing to the September 14 meeting.  Ms. Eaton seconded.  All in favor.  (A group of residents then went to see the pond).
Minutes of June 1, 2020 Meeting:


After review of the draft minutes by the Concomm members, Ms. Eaton made a motion to approve the minutes as written.  Mr. Mercurio seconded.  All in favor.

Reorganization of Conservation Commission Board:


After discussion by the board members, Mr. Hadley made a motion to re-elect Mr. Chase Chair, and Mr. Hadley and Mr. Mercurio as Vice-Chairs, for another year.  Mr. Mercurio seconded.  All in favor.

Authorized Signatures Required by Accounting Office:


After discussion by the board, Mr. Hadley made a motion for Mr. Chase, Mr. Hadley and Mr. Mercurio to be authorized to sign Ms. Goldstein’s timesheets and invoices, as was the case last year.  Mr. Mercurio seconded.  All in favor.
NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING – SEPTEMBER 14, 2020

With no further business to discuss, Ms. Eaton made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:04 p.m.  Mr. Mercurio seconded.  All in favor.
                Submitted by:  _________________________________________






Reviewed by:  ___________________________________________



Date submitted:  _________________________________________
